St. Michael's RC Primary School



Weekly Newsletter

Loving ♥ Valuing ♥ Respecting

7th July 2017

For us ALL: The whole journey of life is a journey of preparation... to see, to feel, to understand the beauty of what lies ahead, of the homeland towards which we walk. Pope Francis

Thank you to all our Year 6 children, teachers, families and friends who joined in the Leavers Mass - it was wonderful! It was lovely to see so many familiar faces. Our Year 6 children led the service which such reverence and maturity - a real credit to their families and teachers. Thank you and God Bless.

Congratulations!!

Our Girls Football Team came SILVER in the Greater Manchester Games on Wednesday 5th July at Football who played at Wright Robinson High School in Manchester. Miss Scott, Coach Mr Hibbs and all the St Michael's family are so proud of our girls. They played brilliantly! See the Photo and Names overleaf and videos of the team on the School Website!

A Huge Thank you!!! Yet again, St Michael's have been so generous by supporting one of our local charities - Catholic Family Care. The baby gifts that have been donated are wonderful and so many of them. Well done to all. They will be gratefully received. Mrs Dutch.

Dates for our Diary

10th July - Year 6 Bowling

11th July - Year 6 Leavers Assembly.

12th July - End of year Mass.

12th July - School breaks up at 2pm

TOY DAY will be on TUESDAY, not Wednesday

Wednesday - School finishes at 2pm. There will be no AFTER SCHOOL CLUB.

Star Pupils of this Week:

N: Shae Twemlow

R: Charlie McEwen

Y1: Brandon Lavin

Y2: Indiyana Loftus

Y3: Geogia Said

Y4: Grace Johnston

Y5: Italia Loftus

Y6: Keeley Carmichael

This week Attendance is 96%

Again Year 4 was the only class to have no late marks this week.

Well done Year 4 keep it up!!

It is important that children are ready to enter school at 8.55am to start the school day.

Barlow and Clitheroe won on the Housepoint competition this week!! Well done!

Keep showing off your fantastic learning and following the Golden Rules!!

To help keep our Corridors Clear and Safe we are asking that large backpacks are not brought into school. Our St Michael's Books bags are perfect and can be bought from the School Office at a cost of £5. These can then be kept in the Children's Drawers and accessible all day round to encourage our Love of Reading!!!

Safety Reminder!

Please could those parking to drop-off and collect children in the mornings and after school show consideration for the neighbouring houses. We want to ensure full safety and understanding for all living in our local area.

Thank you very much.

Lunchtime Superstars!

N: Blake Skevey

R: Darcey Moss

Y1: Michelle Umeadi

Y2: Maeve Kennedy

Y3: Ole Taylor

Y4: Roksana Lorecka

Y5: Jack Healy

Y6: Gabrielle Peterkin

Class Teachers for September

N - Mrs Gilmore

R - Mrs Guerin

Y1 - Mrs Riley and Mrs Dutch

Y2 - Mrs Callaghan

Y3 - Miss McLaughlin

Y4 - Miss Gray

Y5 - Miss Grundy

Y6 - Mr Arthur/Mrs Mckenna

LOST PROPERTY!

All Lost Property will be laid on the benches of the KS1 Playground on Monday morning and afterschool. Please look carefully to retrieve anything that has been lost following this year.

Language Challenge Online - Well done to All the Children who have signed up to the Junior Language Challenge 2017. Deborah Vassilios from Year 5 gained 1800 points — achieving GOLD — Top joint of the Granada Region!! Well done Deborah and to all the children who took part this year! See:

www.juniorlanguagechallenge.com

We wish Fr Chris Lough all the very best for the future. The children shared some very heartfelt messages on Thursday's special 'send-off' for Fr Chris. He loved his St Michael's picture, personalised presents and cards.



Jocelyn, Tamira, Alice, Italia, Ola, Talia, Gracie, Meah, Betsy, Adesola, Niamh

Letters going home to be shared this week:
All these letters are available on the website too!

Nursery Parent Letter